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The Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) was called to order at 7:47 p.m. by Pete Gannon, General Chairman.
Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the July 17, 2002 minutes, AMS approved 2002-2003 Short Course Schedule and other announcements were distributed.  Mike Bowman moved and Pete Barry seconded a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion carried.
Treasurer:  Pete Gannon introduced Steve Lewandowski as the new AMS Treasurer.  Financial reports for June 2002 and July 2002 were distributed and reviewed.  Pete Barry moved and Paul Callahan seconded a motion to approve the financial reports.  Motion carried.

General Chairman:  Pete Gannon reported that six AMS delegates attended the USA Swimming convention last week in Dallas.  Pete reported that USA Swimming individual athlete membership dues will increase from $25.00 to $40.00 effective with the 2004 membership year.  Dues will increase $1.00 per year for the next 10 years after that.  USA Swimming expects to generate an additional $1.3 million in revenue due to the increase.  USA Swimming expects to allocate the increased revenue as follows:


25% Local grass roots swimming


25% Pool development


25% Marketing/Television


25% Where the need develops

Ron Van Pool was elected as President of USA Swimming.
Pete reported that the 2003 Long Course Eastern Zone Championships will be held at the University of Pittsburgh.

Pete read a letter from the AMS Athlete representatives thanking the HOD for allowing them to attend the National Convention.

Age Group:  John Lynch reported that Woodland Hills has agreed to host the December 7-8, 2002 B developmental meet.  John said that another site was needed or AMS was going to have to limit the number of entries.  (subsequent note:  Upper St. Clair has agreed to be the other host site).  John also reported the meet structure for the Thanksgiving Meet has to change due to it becoming a one pool meet.  John said that additional distance events will be added to the 11-12 age group at the Eastern Zone Championships.  John also reported on his observations of the National Convention.
All Star:  Diane Conner reported that 74 swimmers, 3 chaperones and 6 coaches attended the 2002 Long Course Zone Championships.  The cost was $290.00 per swimmer.  The Zone trip expenses were $2,200 under budget.  Diane asked everyone to start early and promote 2003 Short Course Zones which will be held in New Jersey.  Pete Gannon reported that Steve Brennan broke 3 Eastern Zone records in Buffalo.  Pete also expressed concern that some clubs didn’t send any swimmers when they had swimmers’ with top AMS times.

Top 16:  Dolores Viverette reported many system problems in obtaining top 16 times. She reminded the HOD that coaches should still complete AMS attachment’s #20 and #25.

Registration:  Jerry Schaefer reported two new AMS Clubs:


Upper St. Clair Panthers (USCP)


c/o Jennifer Kirk


119 Cobbler Circle


Pittsburgh, PA  15212


Titan Swim Team (TST)


c/o Steve Larkin


1819 Maine Ave.


West Mifflin, PA  15122

Jerry reported that dues for the 2002-2003 swim season will remain the same:

  
  $34.00 – Athlete


  $34.00 – Non-Athlete


  $54.00 – Non-Athlete Family


$100.00 – Club

Jerry reminded the clubs to complete Attachment 23.  The disk with the 2002-2003 Handbook was given to Pete Gannon.  Jerry no longer is able to be responsible for the AMS Handbook.
Safety:  Chad Dobrick asked the HOD if AMS should consider “background checks” for coaches and officials of AMS.  After some discussion, Pete Gannon said the issue would be discussed in the Executive Committee and reported back to the HOD.

Technical Planning:  Mike Globig reported that the Long Course results have been posted.  The meet structure for the Thanksgiving meet has been changed.

Old Business:  None

New Business:  Jan Brennan questioned the procedures for the Athlete Representative Election.  She expressed concern that many swimmers don’t even know when the election is held.  Pete Gannon said the election is usually held at the Pitt Christmas meet and that he would bring this concern to the current Athlete Representatives.

Pete Gannon explained that a new AMS web site is being developed.

There being no further business Steve Stocksdale moved and Pete Barry seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

The next AMS HOD meeting will be held October 16, 2002 in room 232 at the Cathedral of Learning.
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